17 November 2016 

Dear Sir / Madam!
The Transcarpathian Hungarian Cultural Association, the Hungarian Democratic Alliance in Ukraine and the Transcarpathian Hungarian Teachers’ Association would like to kindly request your assistance with regard to the issue of the Ukrainian law in relation to the local Hungarians and in general, the linguistic and ethnic minorities living in Ukraine. 
The Law “On Principles of the State Language Policy” was adopted by Parliament on 3 July 2012 and entered into force on 10 August 2013. The law provides for, among other things, that the official language of administration shall be in addition to Ukrainian, the language in which at least 10 percent of the population speaks in a given region.  Thus in many towns and villages in several districts of Transcarpathia, the Hungarian language shall have regional status. 
A cause for concern is the fact that following repeated rejections, the Constitutional Court of Ukraine has set on the agenda and scheduled the revision of constitutional validity of the Law “On Principles of the State Language Policy”.  On 17 November 2016 the mentioned Body is due to meaningfully  negotiate the issue of the constitutionality of the Language Law in force which according to its opponents, is being too permissive to minorities.  As we remember the intention to eliminate the Law served as a reason to annex the Crimean Peninsula, and was one of the focal points of the ongoing conflict in Eastern Ukraine.
We consider the current situation as extremely dangerous, since in case the Law is declared unconstitutional and repealed it will cease regulation of language rights in the country, with all its negative consequences.  A partial or complete abolition of the validity of this legislation by the Constitutional Court will by all means, lead to curtailing the rights of national and linguistic minorities and increased  social tensions in the country.   
We would respectfully ask you to express - through diplomatic channels - your protest against and take actions to prevent the forward-looking Ukrainian Language Law accepted in the spirit of and in line with European aspirations and standards from being declared unconstitutional, as it is a legislation that provides minorities representing 20 percent of Ukraine's population with essential rights. 
We believe that ensuring constitutional rights and proper implementation of laws as well as protection of minorities and expansion of their rights in line with European standards, is a fundamental condition for building the rule of law, creating stability and peace. 
With deep respect yours, 

Vasily Brenzovich
  
People's Deputy of Ukraine,
Chairman of the Transcarpathian Hungarian Cultural Association
Laslo Zubanich                               

Chairman of the Hungarian Democratic Alliance in Ukraine
Ildiko Orosz 

Chairwoman of the Transcarpathian Hungarian Teachers’ Association
